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From: Mark Pilon <pilonm@htshelicopters.com>
Sent: Monday, November 26, 2018 1:12 PM

To: City Recorder

Subject: Letter of support

Attachments: Wilsonville City.pdf

Please see attached in regards to the upcoming hearing for the Aurora Airport runway extension. Thank you.

Mark Pilon

General Manager

Helicopter Transport Services
14497 Keil Road NE

Aurora, OR 97002

Office (503) 776-9300 ext. 102
Mobile (541) 224-4971

pilonm @ htshelicopters.com

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are
addressed. If you are not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender
immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from your system. If you are not the
intended recipient you are notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents of this
information is strictly prohibited. Our company accepts no liability for the content of this email, or for the consequences of any
actions taken on the basis of the information provided, unless that information is subsequently confirmed in writing. The integrity and
security of this email cannot be guaranteed over the Internet. Therefore, the sender will not be held liable for any damage caused by
the message. Please do not print this email unless it is necessary. Every unprinted email helps the environment.
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Wilsonville City Recorder
29799 SW Town Center Loop East,
Wilsonville, OR 97070

cityrecorder@ci.wilsonville.or.us

November 26, 2018
Dear City of Wilsonville,

Thank you for taking the time to look into the planned 1000 foot runway lengthening
improvement at the Aurora Airport.

We wish to submit our strong support for this runway lengthening and for the substantial
increase in safety it will provide to the aircraft operating off the Aurora Airport and to the
surrounding areas.

The traffic volume at the Aurora Airport and the demand for the use of the Airport will continue
to rise regardless of any runway extension. This is a natural outgrowth of a growing economy and
population in and around the Portland Metro. The Airport’s strategic location next to the
Portland Metro along with its ease of access and lower costs for users will continue to attract
more and more Airport businesses and users as expansion outward from Portland continues. The
extension of the runway is not determinative of, nor a direct correlation, to that simple fact.
However, extending the runway will ensure that the Airport has the proper safety infrastructure
in place to accommodate the type and volume of traffic it is experiencing and will experience in
the future.

Lastly, it should be noted that the extension of the runway shall not result in the introduction of
larger, heavier aircraft, such as airliners, as the extension does not result in any increased weight
capacity for the runway.

Thank you.
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Mark Pilon
General Manager

14497 Keil Rd. NE, Aurora, OR 97002
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